

Office of Mayor George V. Harvie *City of Delta*



March 21, 2023

The Honourable David Eby Premier of British Columbia PO Box 9041, Stn Prov Govt Victoria, BC V8W 9E1

The Honourable Rob Fleming Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure PO Box 9055, Stn Prov Govt Victoria, BC V8W 9E2

Dear Premier Eby and Minister Fleming,

Re: Proposed Fraser River Tunnel Project – Secondary Access from Ladner

Thank you for the presentation provided by the Transportation Investment Corporation team on the proposed Fraser River Tunnel Replacement project at Delta Council's Regular Meeting on February 13, 2023.

The connection of River Road over Highway 99 remains a vital component for the City of Delta, as it provides a much needed secondary access from Ladner, as well as support pedestrian and cycling connections. As such, we are pleased to hear that the Province is willing to consider including the River Road overpass into the scope of the Fraser River Tunnel Project once federal funding is secured.

Thank for your consideration of re-instating this critical connection into the scope of the project, and I look forward to working collaboratively with all stakeholders to build this vital piece of infrastructure.

Yours truly,

George V. Harvie

GEORN V. W

Mayor

cc: The Honourable Carla Qualtrough, Minister of Employment, Workforce

Development and Disability Inclusion

The Honourable Ravi Kahlon, Minister of Housing

Delta Council

Sean McGill, City Manager

Steven Lan, General Manager, Engineering